April 2023 Newsletter

THANK YOU!

Thank you so much for all the people who have made it possible for us to update our radio equipment.

The radio tower is 300ft high. The light housing had to be rewelded to the structure and replacement lights were installed.

Protective lightning rods were purchased to replace the old ones. Guidelines were inspected and the faulty ones were replaced.



The Lord sent us a really good engineer who helped us identify



what needed to be repaired or replaced.

Workers climbed the tower and hoisted the pressure washer up the radio tower to clean away the debris and rust before repainting it. Thank you for helping us maintain this vital instrument in preaching the Word of God.

Thank you! Thank you! Thank you!

Ministry Needs

After we get all the radio equipment updated and the tower maintenance done, we would like to update the electricity going into the radio station.

We will keep you up to date as that project nears. In the meantime, please continue praying for the project. God always comes through for His projects and He is the same mighty God yesterday, today and for ever.



Vida Ministries

PO Box 6268 Kokomo, IN 46904

www.vidaministries.com

jeanne.vidamin@gmail.com





We are now an Amazon Smile Charity.

Serving God in the Republic of Panama since 1981

Happenings

We are beginning to book our groups again this year.

If you would like to be a part of one please contact me at Jeanne.vidamin@gmail.com.

June Construction Group
October Children's Crusade

Children Reaching Children

We are proud to report that we were able to sponsor 5 children in school this year. This program has been so successful in helping to reach the children living in Darien.

The biggest need families are facing is the lack of bussing to and from school. The area bussing schedule does not run early enough to get the students to class on time and the last bus leaves before classes are dismissed. Taxi drivers have caught on to this and though they are readily available, the fees have been grossly inflated. Please agree with us in prayer that God will resolve this so that the children can get to and from school safely and on time.

Prayers and Praises

We were able to purchase \$700 of bibles and send them to Panama.

By making the Bible readily available, those receiving them are able to read the Word of God for themselves and be saved and fed spiritually. It is a mighty and effective tool that helps people know they are loved as well as teaches them what the day to day life of a believer should look like.

A special thanks to all the people who gave to make this happen.





Cook's Residence

April 23 Chad's wife Candace has a birthday

April 26 Chad has a birthday